
 

 

 
 

Dear Pastor and Church,         November, 2014 

 

 Things have been a little crazy for us lately. I thought the traveling would slow down once 

we got back from furlough, but not really. It seems like I never stop traveling. One of the reasons is that we 

hosted a new missionary family that came to do their survey trip, the McNeff family. They are on deputation 

now. It was a joy to be able to introduce someone to our country of service and show them around. We also had 

a young lady come down for a mission’s trip and stay with us for two months. In 

October we have our national fellowship meeting. This year it was held in La Serena, 

Chile. We drove across the Andes to be a part of that great meeting. It was a long 

drive but very beautiful to see God’s creation. Be in prayer for us as I have taken on 

the challenge of hosting the meeting in 2016. I will give you more information about 

that next year! 

For all of you who helped us with our special project I want to say thank you for your 

generosity. We were able to purchase the mower and we have already put it to use. 

Just in the nick of time! 

The choir is in full practice mode getting ready for Christmas. Hard to believe we are 

talking about that already. We are looking forward to our opportunities this year. 

         Another thing that was in full swing was preparations for our camp season, but 

they came to a screeching halt. Or maybe it was a wet, slippery, muddy, and nasty, 

under water halt. It started raining and wouldn’t stop. Our camp flooded twice in one 

week. Before we could clean up from the first one it flooded again. Yesterday I stood 

in our tabernacle in 36 inches of water. That is what 46 hours of nonstop rain will do. 

I’m glad our caretakers name is Moses and not Noah! It has been a long time since we 

have had this much water. It seems to flood more often these days but never this 

bad. We are only two months from camp time, and this is a big setback. Time 

wise, all our projects have to be put on hold till the water goes down and we can 

get it cleaned up again. Financially there is just no way to know just yet how 

much damage was done and what we will be able to salvage. We have already 

lost some motors and wood furniture as well as my chainsaw, our old riding 

mower, a welder, and edge trimmer. This is just what we know off hand. Once 

the water goes down and we get the electricity back we can test the refrigerators and freezer. These things were 

all stored up off the ground, just not 36 inches off the ground! This is a huge test of our faith as we have no 

funds or insurance for this kind of thing. But we do trust a great God who can do all things as he has done so 

many times before. Keep us in your prayers! You can see more pictures and videos of the flood on our web 

page. May the Lord bless your faithfulness!  
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